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Sent on behalf of Dr. Bob Lynch, Tulane Health System CEO
 

 

 
Dear Tulane Health System colleagues,
 
Throughout our nation – and throughout HCA Healthcare – we continue to see a large number of
people requiring hospitalization for COVID-19. To ensure we maintain an adequate level of PPE here
at Tulane and throughout our HCA enterprise, we will begin re-issuing and re-using properly labeled,
sterilized N-95 masks, effective tomorrow, Aug. 14.
 
As a reminder, the sterilization process has been tested by the federal government and has been
shown to effectively sterilize the mask with no degradation of its effectiveness for up to 30 recycles.
At that point, the elastic in the straps starts to deteriorate – but the mask itself remains effective. We
plan to not exceed five cycles of N-95 masks, and we will of course replace any masks that are
damaged or soiled.
 
While we are beginning to re-issue masks tomorrow, I’m afraid the number of masks that have been
properly labeled and returned for sterilization is low – much lower than what we need or expect.
Please see and follow the attached instructions for how to properly label your masks for now. We will
be reviewing this process and introducing changes to increase compliance in the coming days.
 
All caregivers who treat confirmed COVID-19 patients or highly suspected patients under investigation
for COVID-19, or those who perform high-risk aerosol generating procedures, are provided N-95
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Help us ensure we have the PPE to keep each other safe. 
PROPERLY LABEL YOUR N-95 MASKS.  


Using a black permanent marker, all N-95 respirators must be labeled with: 
•	 The three-digit site code and two-digit location identifier 
	 – Tulane Medical Center: BYF-TU 
	 – Tulane Lakeside Hospital: BYG-TU 
•	 Colleague’s last name 
•	 Colleague’s department 
•	 Colleague’s 3-4 ID 
Unless your N-95 is visibly soiled, please make sure to discard  
it in a green recycle bag located on the unit. 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
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respirators. The PPE processes we’ve used so far have been safe and effective. As we have done
throughout this pandemic, we are meeting and, where possible exceeding, CDC recommendations to
equip our teams to provide safe, effective care.
 
We know COVID-19 isn’t going away soon, and we will continue to adapt our processes and policies to
ensure the safety of you, your colleagues and our patients. Thank you, as always, for your cooperation
and service to those in need.
 
Sincerely,
 
Dr. Robert Lynch
CEO
Tulane Health System
 
 


